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January 5th, 2024 

 

 

To:  Jared Mead 

 Snohomish County Council Chair 

 

From:  Linda Hjelle 

 Snohomish County Assessor 

 

Re:  Re-appointment of Chief Deputy and Chief Residential Appraisal Manager Positions 

 

Dear Councilmember Mead; 

 

Per SCC 3.68.030 (1), I am happy to share with you that I have re-appointed Laura Washabaugh 

as my Chief Deputy Assessor and Quinten Schmit as my Chief Residential Appraiser Manager for 

my third term in office.   Laura has held the position since January 22, 2018 and Quinten since 

March 5th, 2018. 

 

Both Laura and Quinten have served in an efficient and effective capacity.  They bring extensive 

knowledge of and experience in mass appraisal, leadership and the various duties of the Assessor’s 

Office.  Both have been central to the successful transition to our new software systems and will 

be for the implementation this year. I believe we make a good team and look forward to continuing 

to serve our citizens together. 

 

Please let me know if you have questions or would like further information.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Linda Hjelle 

Snohomish County Assessor 

 

Linda Hjelle 
County Assessor 

 

Laura Washabaugh 
Chief Deputy 
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